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· 

	House Panel Examines State of Bridge Inspection Program

In the aftermath of this summer's bridge collapse in Minneapolis, the House Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee on Highways and Transit convened the second in a series of hearings on structurally deficient bridges.  Today's hearing focused on bridge inspection standards.  This is an issue of relevance for our region, as the State of California has 23,625 bridges, of which 2,994 or 12.7% are categorized as “structurally deficient.”
The panel of witnesses included:
•
King W. Gee, Administrator for Infrastructure, Federal Highway Administration  (FHWA) 

•
Gary Henderson, Director, Office of Infrastructure Research and Development, Federal Highway Administration.

•
Bart Anderson, Bridge Inspector, Minnesota Department of Transportation

•
Matthew Garrett, Director, Oregon Department of Transportation.

•
Ray McCabe, Senior Vice President and National Director of Bridges and Tunnels, HTNB.

Although the National Transportation Safety Board's (NTSB) investigation of the Minnesota bridge collapse is expected to take months, each witness offered suggestions on how to improve bridge inspections.  The panel focused on the importance of upgrading bridge inspector training and qualification requirements.  Meanwhile, King Gee with FHWA stated that he is working to fully implement the bridge provisions within the current surface transportation bill.  This included the implementation of new inspection technology. 

Representative Jim Oberstar (D-MN), Chairman of the Full Transportation & Infrastructure Committee, used the hearing as an opportunity to promote his initiative to create a dedicated bridge trust fund by temporarily raising the federal gas tax by five cents a gallon over a three year period.  Decrying the relatively inadequate level of underinvestment in infrastructure, Oberstar concluded the hearing by saying that "we can’t keep sweeping this (problem) under the rug.”
Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting

Today, the Southern California Consensus Trade Corridor Improvement Fund (TCIF) Working Group met to review the recent public meetings conducted by Business Transportation and Housing Secretary, Dale Bonner and to prepare for the next steps in the process.  The Secretary has been holding public meetings around the state to discuss his proposed criteria for allocating the $2 billion in goods movement funding made available from Proposition 1B.  Tomorrow, the California Transportation Commission will consider the Secretary’s proposed criteria and process.  Under this process, project nominations would be due by November 26th, 2007 with project selection to be completed by the CTC at its December 12-13th meeting.  Representatives of the Consensus group will present our recommendations at the CTC meeting tomorrow. 

Board of Supervisors Supports Legislation to Fund Antelope Valley Inland Port

The Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors today approved a recommendation by Supervisor Antonovich directing the county’s legislative advocates in Sacramento and Washington D.C. to support legislation to fund an inland port in the Antelope Valley.  The inland port model would receive freight, transported by rail from Los Angeles County’s ports, at a terminal in the Antelope Valley where it would be transferred to trucks for distribution to the rest of the United States.  
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